

# AGENDA TRAFFIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

May 28, 2019 6:30 p.m. 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Council Chambers 1095 Duane St · Astoria OR 97103

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- 2. ROLL CALL
- 3. MINUTES
  - a) January 29, 2019
- 4. PROJECT UPDATES
- 5. NEW BUSINESS
- 6. REPORT OF OFFICERS
- 7. PUBLIC COMMENTS
- 8. ADJOURNMENT

THIS MEETING IS ACCESSIBLE TO THE DISABLED. AN INTERPRETER FOR THE HEARING IMPAIRED MAY BE REQUESTED UNDER THE TERMS OF ORS 192.630 BY CONTACTING COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT, 503-338-5183.

# ASTORIA TRAFFIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

## **Astoria City Hall**

January 29, 2019

### CALL TO ORDER:

President Fitzpatrick called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

### **ROLL CALL:**

Commissioners Present: President Sean Fitzpatrick, Vice President Daryl Moore, Jennifer Cameron-

Lattek, Patrick Corcoran, Cindy Price, Chris Womack, and Brookley Henri.

Commissioners Excused: None.

Staff Present: City Manager Estes, Planner Nancy Ferber, City Engineer Nathan Crater, Police

Sergeant Brian Aydt, Engineer Technician Steve Ruggles, Consultant Matt Hastie, and Special Projects Planner Rosemary Johnson. The meeting is recorded and will be transcribed by ABC Transcription Services, Inc.

### APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Item 3(a): July 24, 2018 Item 3(b): October 23, 2018

Vice President Moore moved that the Traffic Safety Committee approve the minutes of the July 22, 2018 and October 23, 2018 meetings as presented, seconded by Commissioner Cameron-Lattek. Motion passed 5 to 0 to 2, with Commissioners Price and Corcoran abstaining. [2:00]

### PROJECT UPDATES:

City Engineer Nathan Crater provided a brief update on the Bond Street Retaining Wall Project and associated traffic safety enhancements and pedestrian improvements. Bond Street was reopened to two-way traffic on December 13<sup>th</sup> and construction was complete. Much of the work done was recommended by the Traffic Safety Plan (TSP). He described efforts to continue monitoring traffic and safety in the area over the summer to determine whether further mitigation is necessary.

Commissioner Cameron-Lattek asked if the volume of traffic on Bond Street is what Staff expected. Engineer Crater said the initial volume data indicated traffic volumes were low at about 275 vehicles per day. He expected the volume to increase as drivers begin to realize the road has reopened and as congestion on Marine Drive increases. The summer monitoring will reveal any substantial increases.

Vice President Moore thanked Engineer Crater for getting the project done.

### REPORTS OF OFFICERS/COMMISSIONERS:

City Manager Estes said a public meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, February 6, 2019 at 4:30 pm for the Uniontown Reborn Project. Transportation issues along the State highway and upgrades to pedestrian crossings will be discussed at the meeting.

Vice President Moore said a citizen reported a blocked pedestrian crossing sign near the Astoria Co-op construction site. The property owner has cleared the trees that were obstructing the sign.

### PUBLIC COMMENT:

No comments.

# ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to convene the Planning Commission meeting at 6:44 pm.

ATTEST:	APPROVED:
Secretary	City Manager